[image: image1.png]



Jacksonville Waterways Commission

John Crescimbeni, Chair

JACKSONVILLE WATERWAYS COMMISSION
Wednesday, March 9, 2011
City Council Chamber
9:00 a.m.
The monthly meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission was called to order on Wednesday, March 9, 2011, at 9:05 a.m. in the City Council Chamber, by the Chair, Council Member John Crescimbeni.

In attendance:  Council Members John Crescimbeni (Chair), Don Redman; Commissioners Gary L. Anderson, Lane T. Burnett, Caryn E. Carreiro, Edward J. Fleming, Jr., Richard E. Hartley, Scott Shine, Stephen Swann and Penny Thompson; Assistant General Counsel Kristina Nelson, Dr. Quinton White, Dr. Gerard Pinto, Jacksonville University; Captain Jim Suber, Waterways Coordinator; Lisa Rinaman, Mayor’s Office; David Kaufman, JaxPort; Captain Mike Getchell, Jacksonville Marine Transportation Exchange; Sgt. Leonard Propper, Officer Rob Winslow, Jacksonville Sheriff’s Office Marine Unit; Geoffrey Sample, St. Johns River Water Management District; Ralph Hodges, Sierra Club; Mr. John Nooney; Jennifer Sagan, AMEC-BCI; Tera Meeks, Chief, Waterfront Management Programming, Recreation & Community Services Department; Michael Smith, University of North Florida; Joe Wilhelm, Jr. Financial News & Daily Record; Sharonda Davis, Jessica Stephens, Legislative Assistants, City Council; John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Commission voted to approve the minutes of the February 9, 2011 meeting of the Jacksonville Waterways Commission.
The Commission discussed, in depth, a proposed resolution that supports the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission’s efforts to establish Duval County as a county-wide alligator harvest unit under Florida Fish & Wildlife’s Statewide Alligator Harvest Program.  Commissioner Shine provided the Commission with background on how we arrived at the proposed resolution.
Commissioner Scott Shine had headed a committee that probed the prospects for re-opening local shellfish harvesting.  At the December 2010 meeting of the Waterways Commission, Commissioner Shine reported that in the course of a meeting that was held on December 9, 2010 to weigh and discuss the merits of reopening local shellfish beds for harvesting, an inquiry was raised about alligator harvesting in the county.   It was observed that Duval was one of two or three counties in the State that did not provide permits for alligator harvesting.  Commissioner Shine was asked to look into this matter and report back to the Commission.   At the February 9, 2011 meeting of the Waterways Commission, Commissioner Shine apprised the Commission on what the issue of alligator hunting entailed and indicated that while Duval County was one of the two counties in the State that did not permit alligator hunting, Duval County had one of the highest instances of nuisance alligator complaints reported.  Assistant General Counsel Kristina Nelson would draft a Commission resolution that would be forwarded to the Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission whose purview includes the State’s Alligator Management program.  The Fish & Wildlife Conservation Commission requires a resolution from the Waterways Commission to initiate the Fish & Wildlife Commission’s efforts to include Duval County in the alligator harvest program.  Both Assistant General Counsel Nelson and Commissioner Shine credited Council Member Don Redman and his Assistant, Scott Wilson, for expediting the resolution process.
After Commissioner Shine and Assistant General Counsel Nelson explained and commented on the resolution, a discussion on the prospects of alligator hunting in the County ensued.  Harry J. Dutton, Coordinator, Florida Fish & Wildlife Conservation Commission’s Alligator Management Program, Division of Hunting & Game Management, fielded questions.

In answering Council Member Crescimbeni’s question on boundaries and perimeters, Mr. Dutton noted that alligator harvesting was barred from populated areas, from within a municipality or city.  The legal boundaries for recreational hunting in Duval County would be areas beyond the I-295 beltway and 9A.  Hunting would be barred in Baldwin and the Beaches; the Timucuan Preserve would be off limits, as well. Firearms in the recreational hunt are not permissible.  The most common means of hunting are with harpoons, cross bows and snatch hooks.  
In addressing questions raised by the Chair, Council Member Crescimbeni, Mr. Dutton said that permits would allow alligator hunting in Florida Fish & Wildlife management units such as stand alone water bodies (i.e., lakes), sections of the St. Johns River, both public and private property (the latter, with the permission of the property owner); state-owned or federal parks and federal lands would be off-limits.

Council Member Redman inquired about alligators that are in populated areas.  Mr. Dutton replied that should homeowners or landowners encounter alligators on their property that they perceive as a threat, any homeowner or landowner can call the Florida Fish & Wildlife Statewide Alligator Nuisance Program year ‘round hot-line and a contracted professional trapper would be dispatched to dispose of the problem.  Mr. Dutton further noted that the statewide alligator harvest program is meant to provide recreational opportunities to the public; it is not a program to help rid communities of nuisance alligators.

Commissioner Hartley asked about the beltway perimeter; why would we bar alligator hunting from within the beltway? Wouldn’t we have fewer nuisance alligators if hunting were allowed?  Mr. Dutton replied that since the recreational harvest program was launched, one of the main objectives of the Commission was to avoid conflict between homeowners and landowners and participants in the recreational harvesting program.  When the program was started, the Commission was sensitive about putting the recreational alligator harvesting participants in close proximity to people.
In response to Council Member Crescimbeni’s inquiry on the number alligators in Duval County, Mr. Dutton said that while the Commission had no inventory of alligators in all sections of the State, the Commission had a sense of the alligator habitat in the County to set the quota for the number of alligators for harvesting in the County at 74, a number that is comparable to St. Johns and other neighboring counties’ quotas.  North Florida, in general, does not have many alligators; alligators are in North Florida but you have to venture southward to find the considerable numbers of alligators in the state.  37 permits would be issue per season.  With an individual permitted to harvest two alligators, the maximum number of alligators harvested each season would be 74.
After further discussion and questions, Commissioner Shine moved (and Council Member Redman seconded) that the Commission vote to approve the proposed resolution supportive of Florida Fish & Wildlife Conservation Commission’s efforts to establish Duval County as a county-wide alligator harvest unit.

On the motion, Commissioner Hartley raised the whole issue of alligator harvesting.  Why are we doing this?  Why don’t we just leave the alligators alone?  A brief discussion ensued on the philosophical perspective of hunting.  Commissioner Shine viewed the recreational aspect of alligator harvesting as a pro-sportsman initiative.  Commissioner Thompson voiced her opposition to hunting in general.  
On the motion, voting to approve the amended resolution:  Commissioners Anderson, Burnett, Fleming, Hartley, Redman, Shine and Swann.  Voting against: Commissioners Carreiro, Crescimbeni and Thompson. Not voting: Commissioners Engness and State Representative Ray.  Excused: Council Member Bishop.

In his monthly report on the status of the St. Johns River and Manatees report, Dr. Quinton White noted that with the lack of rain in the past few weeks, salinity in the river has steadily increased.  The river is still seasonably cold (66°).  We are beginning to see a few manatees returning to the waterways.  There have been no manatee fatalities reported this past year.  The dolphins are back in the river; 14 have been sighted.  Though it is a long process, work continues on the Manatee Protection Plan’s re-write.  Dr. White is working with Florida Fish & Wildlife and Jody McDaniel (Recreation & Community Services Department).  
Dr. Gerard Pinto reported that with the water temperature at 66°, the manatees are back; anything above 60° is good for manatees.  He reported that on his most recent aerial survey (Monday,  March 8th), three manatees were sighted: one in the river near the Bolles School; one near the warm water outfall near Bartram Island; and a third in the Port area.

In Comments from the Public, Mr. John Nooney raised concern that the Commission had gone two or more months without a FIND (Florida Inland Navigation District) update; he also remarked on numerous Florida Times-Union articles on tourism, the Shipyards, Castaway Island, a proposed ordinance to revise the Ordinance Code’s provisions for vendors, and the prospective efforts to moor the USS Adams in downtown Jacksonville.  Commissioner Anderson noted that the reason why there has not been a FIND update is because the City’s applications to FIND for projects have been submitted and that we are awaiting a response from FIND.
There being no further business or items on the agenda, the meeting was adjourned at 9:28 a.m.  The next schedule meeting of the Commission is Wednesday, April 13, 2011, 9:00 a.m.
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